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Sustainable Maritime Activities: developing a plan of action

Background

At the December 2004 Council meeting, there was renewed interest in pursuing Action Plan tasks related to sustainable maritime activities. The Plan calls for the Council to “…. strengthen maritime activities that do not involve resource extraction, particularly marine research, and nature-based tourism.” 
The Council directed the Working Group to create an Ad-Hoc Committee on Sustainable Maritime Activities and for the committee to develop recommendations for the 2006-2011 Action Plan by March 2006. During the past twelve to eighteen months, the Council has invested resources in the following two tasks:
· Marine research needs – The Council deployed a survey to coastal managers in the Gulf of Maine requesting their input on marine research priorities. Based on the approximately 70 responses it partnered with the Regional Association for Research in the Gulf of Maine, the Bay of Fundy Ecosystem Partnership, GOM Ocean Observing System and NOAA in convening a September, 2004 focus group of managers and scientists. These results were presented at the October 2004 GOM Summit. In December 2004, the Council requested a presentation on this topic at their June 2005 meeting.

· Nature-based tourism – The Council has contributed resources to form a Task Force and to conduct a workshop. These efforts led to the October 2004 pre-Summit session on Geo-tourism.

· These efforts provide the basis for follow-up Council actions. In addition, the Council spoke of their role in sharing innovative “best practices” that the jurisdictions are using to support resource-based maritime activities. 

Possible activities and next steps
In response to the Council’s December request, the following ideas were brainstormed to help us understand possible approaches:
· Compile a summary of environmental initiatives pursued by the fishing community 

· Explore linkages between fisheries management and ecosystem management efforts

· Identify environmental threats to fisheries and possible responses

· More effectively engage industry in monitoring programs

· Identify the role of wild and farm fishers in coastal zone/integrated management

· Compile information on new products from the marine environment and identify roles for the Council

Action or outcomes requested

1. Engage partner organizations – Marine users, economic development organizations, trade associations, marine extension specialists, and the research community will be solicited for their advice and recommendations on actions the Council could support from 2006-2011.
2. Prepare a Terms of Reference – Using the Council’s template the scoping group will develop a Terms of Reference for an Ad-Hoc Committee on Sustainable Maritime Activities. 

3. Identify prospective members – They will propose a roster of 10-12 representatives distributed throughout the Gulf of Maine that are commercial users of the marine environment and from the research community. 

4. Identify resources – They will identify prospective sources of support for .2 FTE for nine-months (July 2005 to March 2006). (Approximately $8-10,000 US)
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